

Warren Consolidated Schools

Creating Dynamic Futures through Student Achievement, High Expectations, and Strong Relationships

1.888.4WCS.KIDS www.wcskids.net

Board of Education

Susan G. Trombley, President Megan E. Papasian-Broadwell, Ed.D, Vice President Carl Weckerle, Secretary I. Susan Kattula, Treasurer Leah A. Berdy, Trustee Susan M. Jozwik, Trustee Brian White, Trustee

> Robert D. Livernois, Ph.D. Superintendent

31300 Anita

Warren, MI 48093

586.825.2400

June 1, 2022

Dear Warren Consolidated Schools Community,

ADMINISTRATION BUILDING

Today, a 6th grade Carter Middle School student made the very poor decision to post two pictures on social media – one of himself holding an airsoft pellet gun and one that is a re-post of another student, who does not attend WCS, holding a weapon with some indirect threats. Neither threat mentioned Carter, but the way misinformation travels on social media, I wanted to keep you informed.

In response, the Carter administration, with support from the WCS Security & Crisis Management Team, responded quickly, and like we have seen many times before, the student is now in the custody of the Warren Police awaiting very serious criminal charges. This again is a student making a very bad choice, and we do not believe the threats are credible.

Unfortunately, this letter gives me another opportunity to remind you to talk with your children about making good choices. Please help them understand that if they post inappropriate things on social media, they will get into serious trouble every time, and create a significant hardship for you as parents.

On a positive note, I am very pleased that a student did the right thing and reported this to an adult, instead of spreading it on social media, allowing for a quick resolution. We have found that one of our most effective tools for keeping our schools safe is having students who feel comfortable sharing difficult information with adults.

Please take time to talk with your children tonight.

Sincerely,

Robert D. Livernois, Ph.D.

Superintendent



عزیزی مجتمع کارتر،

اليوم ، اتخذ طالب في الصف6th كارتر في المدرسة المتوسطة قرارا سيئا للغاية بنشر صورتين على وسائل التواصل الاجتماعي - واحدة له يحمل بنقية خرطوش Airsoft وأخرى هي إعادة نشر لطالب آخر ، لا يحضر WCS ، يحمل سلاحا مع بعض التهديدات غير المباشرة. لم ينكر أي من التهديدين كارتر ، ولكن الطريقة التي تنتقل بها المعلومات الخاطئة على وسائل التواصل الاجتماعي ، أربت أن أبقيك على اطلاع.

ردا على نلك ، استجابت إدارة كارتر ، بدعم من فريق الأمن وإدارة الأزمات في WCS ، بسرعة ، وكما رأينا عدة مرات من قبل ، فإن الطالب الآن في حجز شرطة وارن في انتظار تهم جنائية خطيرة للغاية. هذا مرة أخرى طالب يتخذ خيارا سيئا للغاية ، ولا نعتقد أن التهديدات ذات مصداقية.

لسوء الحظ ، تعطيني هذه الرسالة فرصة أخرى لتنكيرك بالتحدث مع أطفالك حول اتخاذ خيارات جيدة. يرجى مساعلتهم على فهم أنهم إذا نشروا أشياء غير لائقة على وسائل التواصل الاجتماعي ، فسوف يقعون في مشكلة خطيرة في كل مرة ، ويخلقون مشقة كبيرة لك كآباء.

من الناحية الإيجابية ، يسعنني جدا أن الطالب فعل الشيء الصحيح وأبلغ عن نلك لشخص بالغ ، بدلا من نشره على وسائل التواصل الاجتماعي ، مما يسمح بحل سريع. لقد وجئنا أن ولددة من أكثر أنواتنا فعالية للحفاظ على أمان مدارسنا هي وجود طلاب يشعرون بالراحة في مشاركة المعلومات الصعبة مع البالغين.

إذا كان لنيك أي أسئلة ، يرجى الاتصال بمكتب مدرسة كارتر المتوسطة ، ويرجى قضاء بعض الوقت في التحنث مع اطفالك الليلة.

اخلاص

روبرت د. ليفيرنوا ، تكتوراه. المشرف